
 

10th March 2022 

Dear Parent/Carer  

Uniform and facial piercings 

I am writing to politely remind all parents/carers with regards to the school’s uniform policy, 
specifically around the issue of facial piercings. The school policy clearly states that students are 
allowed one stud earring in each ear. 

“No other jewellery may be worn including piercings (e.g., nose studs, facial piercings, tongue studs)” 

For those students who have facial piercings we will expect compliance with this policy from 
Thursday 10th March. If your child has had a piercing in the last few weeks’, please contact their 
respective Head of Year at school to discuss further. If your child wishes to get a facial piercing, please 
arrange this to be done over the Summer holidays, so that it has time to heal before returning in 
August, as it will need to be removed or replaced with a clear retainer during school hours. Any 
student who has recently had a facial piercing, against school policy, will be expected to wear a 
plaster over it until Easter, after which they will be expected to wear a clear retainer or remove the 
piercing. Students who refuse to remove facial piercings or wear a clear retainer will be placed in 
isolation indefinitely. 

We look forward to your continued support as the school moves forward in our efforts to maintain 
high standards in matters of uniform and the outstanding appearance of our students. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mr Smith 
Assistant Headteacher 


